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Recommendation:  

It is recommended that your Board reappoint five current Workforce Development Board of 
Ventura County members for three-year terms, three ending on March 8, 2022 (Jeremy 
Goldberg, Richard Trogman, and Stephen Yeoh), and two ending on May 3, 2022 (Tracy 
Perez and Peter Zierhut). 

Reappointment 

Name/Title Sector Employer/Agency 
Represented 

New Term 
End Date 

Jeremy Goldberg, 
Executive Director 

Workforce/ 
Labor 

Tri Counties Labor 
Council (AFL-CIO) 

03/08/2022 

Richard Trogman, Sr. 
V.P./Chief Operating 
Officer 

Business Kaiser Foundation 
Health Plan, California 

03/08/2022 

Stephen Yeoh, Director Business/ 
Small 
Business 

Unitee 03/08/2022 

Tracy Perez, Regional 
Manager 

Business United Staffing 
Associates 

05/03/2022 

Peter Zierhut, Vice 
President- Motorsports 
Marketing 

Business Haas Automation 05/03/2022 

855 Partridge Drive • Ventura, CA 93003 • (805) 477-5100 • Fax (805) 477-5386 



Board of Supervisors 
April 9, 2019 
Page 2 

Discussion: 

Attached for your Board's consideration is a letter (Exhibit 1) and attachments (Exhibits 2 
and 3) from the Workforce Development Board of Ventura County (WDB) recommending 
reappointment of five current WDB members in good standing to the WDB. The five 
Board members are eligible for reappointment per WDB bylaws. This letter is forwarded 
to your Board on behalf of the WDB by the Human Services Agency as part of our 
responsibility as the administrative entity for the WDB. 

This item has been reviewed by the County Executive Office, the Auditor-Controller's 
Office, and County Counsel. If you have any questions, please contact Melissa Livingston, 
Chief Deputy Director, at (805) 477-5303 or Rebecca Evans, WDB Executive Director, at 
(805) 477-5306. 

L. IMMERMAN 
Director 

Attachments:  
Exhibit 1-WDB Appointment Letter 
Exhibit 2-WDB Membership Roster 
Exhibit 3-WDB Candidate Bios 


